
Math instruction has changed rather dramatically since I first struggled with the vast amount of memorization 
that was required in the math classrooms during my secondary school years.  I attended a very well regarded 
and reasonably progressive private school at the time, yet I still recall the on-going educational debate 
regarding whether to allow students to bring personal calculators into the math class, I would have to say we 
have made major strides in understanding what we want to accomplish in our math instruction.   
 
 

What 21st-Century Students Need to Know in Mathematics 
 
            In this Huffington Post article, Keith Devlin (Stanford University) says that when he graduated from a 
prestigious university in 1968 with a bachelorôs degree in mathematics, he had a set of skills that ñguaranteed 
full employment, wherever I chose to go, for the then-foreseeable future ï a state of affairs that had been in 
existence ever since modern mathematics began some three thousand years earlier.ò But by the year 2000, 
he says, his computational ability was ñessentially worthless, having been very effectively outsourced to 
machines that did it faster and more reliablyé In a single lifetime, I experienced first-hand a dramatic change 
in the nature of mathematics and how it played a role in society.ò Calculators took over the ancient art of 
mental arithmetic, and computers and cloud-based systems executed pretty much any mathematical 
procedure ï accurately and in less than a second. 
 
            So what mathematics, if any, do students need to master in the 21st century? Devlin has a very clear 
answer: ñWhereas it used to be the case that humans had to master the computational skills required to carry 
out various mathematical procedures (adding and multiplying numbers, inverting matrices, solving polynomial 
equations, differentiating analytic functions, solving differential equations), what is required today is a 
sufficiently deep understanding of all those procedures, and the underlying concepts they are built on, in 
order to know when, and how, to use those digitally-implemented tools effectively, productively, and safelyé 
The human brain compares miserably with the digital computer when it comes to performing rule-based 
procedures. But that human mind can bring something that computers cannot begin to do, and maybe never 
will: understanding. Desktop-computers and cloud-based mathematics systems provide useful tools to solve 
the mathematical aspects of real-world problems. But without a human in the driving seat, those tools are 
totally useless.ò 
 
            The most basic contemporary mathematics life skill, Devlin believes, is number sense. This has been 
defined as ñfluidity and flexibility with numbers, a sense of what numbers mean, and an ability to use mental 
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17 February DP2 Interim Reports  

17 February SGA Gecko Factor - Auditorium 5.00 p.m. 

18 February Middle School Production Rehearsal 
- Auditorium 

10.30 a.m. - 
2.30 p.m. 

21 February International Mother Language Day 8.30 a.m. 

22 February WwW Exhibition - Auditorium 1.30 - 2.30 
p.m. 

23 February MYP5 Parent introduction to the IB 
Diploma Programme 

 

3-5 March Colombo Model United Nations 2017  

7 March SCN Open Meeting 7.45 a.m. 

8 March Primary 3-Way Conference #2 (All Day)  

11 March Food & Fun Fair 3-6 p.m. 

   

UPCOMING MEETINGS/EVENTSéé 

*Changes to calendar 

mathematics to negotiate the world and make comparisons.ò Specifically, according to Marilyn Burns, number 
sense is the ability to: 
 
-   Think and reason flexibly with numbers; 
-   Use numbers to solve problems; 
-   Spot unreasonable answers; 
-   Understand how numbers can be taken apart and put together in different ways; 
-   See connections among operations; 
-   Figure mentally; 
-   Make reasonable estimates. 
 
All this may seem ñfuzzy and imprecise,ò says Devlin, but students who donôt master these aspects of number 
sense quite early in their education ñstruggle throughout their entire subsequent school and college years, 
and generally find themselves cut off from any career that requires some mathematical ability.ò With a clear 
conceptual understanding of number sense, any skill in the K-12 curriculum can be mastered quickly and 
easily. Students still have to work at math, but the work will be relatively straightforward. And this is exactly 
the orientation of the Common Core standards. 
  
ñAll the Mathematical Methods I Learned in My University Math Degree Became Obsolete in My Lifetimeò by 
Keith Devlin in The Huffington Post, January 1, 2017, http://huff.to/2hIkZr2 
 
 
 
Phil Joslin 
Head of School 
pjoslin@osc.lk 
 

http://huff.to/2hIkZr2
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I was disappointed not to 
have been involved in the 
taste testing afterwards but 
want to congratulate Grade 
9 students for their 
creativity! 
 
 
 
Upcoming events: 
 
Feb 22nd 1:30 ï 3:00pm Week without Walls 
Exhibition parents welcome to attend 
 
Feb 23rd SAISA Music tripï ACS Jordan 
  
Feb 23rd 7:00- 8:30 pm ï MYP5 Parents 
introduction to the DP  
 
 
Best wishes, 
 
Claire McQuillan 
Secondary Principal 
secondaryprincipal@osc.lk 

 
 

FIELD STUDY TECHNIQUES - 
INDIVIDUALS & SOCIETIES 
 
 
The Grade 9 students are currently working on 
practicing Field Study techniques in their 
Individuals & Societies classes. Starting Monday, 
February 20 they will be conducting primary 
research through interviews, surveys, and 
observations of students, teachers, parents, and 
employees of our school. You may be approached 
or emailed by one (or more) of them asking 
questions regarding their topic about OSC. Some 
of the topics that the students are researching 
include our sports facilities, class timings, how to 
best use our school facilities, security, plus many 
more interesting topics. We would greatly 
appreciate your cooperation with the students as 
they conduct their investigations.   Thank you!  
 
- Andy Rossberg and Lindsay OôSullivan      

Hardly a day goes by in the Secondary School 
without our amazing students demonstrating their 
talents, be it in academics, sports or the Arts and 
today is no exception. This afternoon, our students 
will be going head to head in this yearôs Gecko 
Factor final. The practicing and rehearsals are over 
and the tension is high as a wide variety of acts take 
to the stage at 5pm today.  We have singers, poets, 
dancers and a Rubikôs cube professional all coming 
together to demonstrate their talents and take on 
the challenge of becoming this yearôs winner. I hope 
you can join us! 
 
This week I would also like to acknowledge a rather 
exceptional individual achievement of one of our 
students.  Lukas Hettiaratchi has been selected to 
take part in the 2017 Sapporo Asian Winter Games 
which takes place over the next week.  Lukas will 
join the first ever Sri Lankan Winter Games team 
and we are all delighted that he joins four other 
team members in representing the country. Lukas 
will take part in the Cross Country Skiing discipline 
and Iôm sure you would all want to join me in 
wishing him every success.  
 
 
A window on Science  
In Mr. OôSullivanôs Science class this week: 
 
Our Grade 9 scientists 
have been studying the 
internal structure of the 
leaf as part of their " 
Energy for Life" unit.  
 
They could use any type 
of food to make their 
models with, and had to be able to explain the 
functions of each of the labelled parts.  
 
The standard was very 
high, with some delicious 
models on show.   

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



United Kingdom    United States  

University Location   University Location 

          

Aberystwyth University Aberystwyth, Wales   Adelphi University Garden City, NY 

Kingôs College, London London,    Calif. Polytech State U. San Luis Obispo, CA 

Kingston University Kingston / Thames,     Florida U. of Technology Melbourne, FL  

Leeds Beckett University - 2 Leeds, W. Yorkshire   Northeastern University Boston, MA 

Leeds Coll. Of Art & Design Leeds, W. Yorkshire   Pace University New York, NY 

St. Georgeôs U. of London London   Purdue University W. Lafayette, IN 

University of Surrey Guildford, Surrey   U. of Illinois Urbana-Champaign, 
IL    

University of Brighton ï 2 Brighton    U. of Massachusetts Dartmouth, MA 

Univ. for the Creative Arts Canterbury   U. of South Florida Tampa, FL 

University of East London London       

University of Exeter ï 2 Exeter       

University of Nottingham Nottingham       

          

Europe    Canada  

University Location   University Location 

          

American University of Paris Paris, France   Saint Maryôs University Halifax, Nova Scotia 

Universiteit Leiden Netherlands   U. of British Columbia Vancouver, B. C. 

Universiteit Maastricht Netherlands       

University of Dundee Scotland       

2017 University Acceptances 
 
Congratulations to our future 2017 OSC Graduates, several of whom have received early university 
acceptances!  These acceptances are a recognition of OSC student success in university studies and an 
acknowledgement of the academic strength provided by the International Baccalaureate Diploma to 
universities world-wide. We will definitely receive additional acceptances in the following weeks.  Please see 
our current acceptances below: 
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Rosanne C. Noble 
Secondary Counselor 
rnoble@osc.lk  

mailto:rnoble@osc.lk
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Action in Primary 
 
This week we have seen several students taking action because of their learning in the classroom. Action is 
an integral piece of a childôs learning journey and one that is encouraged and promoted throughout the 
Primary Years Program. When a student can make connections to what they have learned and apply it to real 
life situations, using real life skills and their own initiative, then we have accomplished our goal ï student-led 
action. 
 
Action can look very different and take many forms; often depending on an individualôs age and conceptual 
understanding. This week we saw action from a group of fourth grade girls. The class is learning all about 
conflict resolution and the steps one should take when presented with a conflict. These girls presented the 4 
step process to conflict resolution at our assembly and followed up with a skit to demonstrate. The girls have 
also been working with Preschool students to mentor and model the process for them. Their next plan is to 
move onto Kindergarten students to teach them the skills of conflict resolution. 
 
Another action presented at our assembly come from a group of first grade students who shared their 
individual actions. First grade is studying ñSharing the Planetò and how living things can have an impact on 
the environment. Each action that was shared involved the student cleaning up their environment in some 
way.  
 
These examples of action are excellent, as it is evident they began as student initiatives because of the 
connections made with the learning in the classroom. Well done to all. 
 
Important Notices: 
 

¶ Feb 21st   - Mother Language Day Reading 

¶ Feb 25th ï 27th  - ISAC Track & Field Championships  

¶ March 8th   - Primary 3-Way Conferences #2 

¶ March 11th   - Food & Fun Fair 
 
 
Enjoy the weekend. 
 
 
Regards, 
 
Jason Grandbois 
Primary School Principal 
jgrandbois@osc.lk 



Valentine Appreciations 
 
A Thank You to the Library volunteer parent crew (Saeroc Jo, Tabassum Ahmad and Donghee) for helping us 
to put together the Valentine Display in the Library. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Another Thank You to Ruchi Sood who donated some lovely games to the libraryôs slowly growing game 
centre.  
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                 AUTHORôs VISIT  
 

The OSC library will be hosting an ñauthorôs visitò next week. We are happy to have Ken Derby interacting 
with students from Kindergarten to grade 8 from the 22nd to the 24th of February. Ken currently has authored 
several books and is an accomplished writer. He has dabbled in movies, worked as a CIA operative and had 
a few minutes of fame in Hollywood. Ken will work with OSC students and focus on making reading and 
writing connections. He will teach students how to construct, edit and revise a storyline. To learn more about 
Kenôs work, visit his website.  
  
 

Books by Ken Derby - 
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http://www.kenderby.com/
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